

Indian Health Service Rockville MD 20852

OCT 12 2016

Dear Tribal and Urban Indian Organizational Leaders:

I am providing updates to my October 5 letter about the proposed realignment of Indian Health Service (IHS) Headquarters.

First, attached to that letter as Enclosure 1 was a copy of the current IHS Headquarters Organization Chart, which was dated June 15, 2016. There have been changes since that time in some of the staff who are serving in the roles on the chart and we have completed an update to the chart to reflect those changes as of October 11, 2016.

Second, we inadvertently neglected to include Enclosure 1d, which is a copy of the Federal Register notice of the most recent organizational change that occurred on November 5, 2014, to establish the Headquarters Office of Human Resources.

Both the updated current organization chart and the November 5, 2014, Federal Register notice are enclosed with this letter.

Finally, the October 5 letter did not include instructions for providing comments. See below for these instructions.

I want to reiterate that this proposed Headquarters realignment has not been published in the Federal Register yet. We are committed to hearing and considering your input prior to a final proposal and public notice.

Sincerely,

/Mary Smith/

Mary Smith

Principal Deputy Director

Enclosures

Tribal Leaders, please send your	consultation@ihs.gov
comments by e-mail to:	Subject line: Headquarters Realignment
Urban Indian Organizations, please	urbanconfer@ihs.gov
send your comments by e-mail to:	Subject line: Headquarters Realignment
Send comments by postal mail to:	Ms. Elizabeth Fowler
	Deputy Director for Management Operations
	Indian Health Service
	5600 Fishers Lane
	Mail Stop: 08E53
	Rockville, MD 20857
	ATTN: Headquarters Realignment